October 24, 2024

Dear Ms. Vega-Barrio and Ms. Bullard,

I am writing to formally resign from my position as a member of the Tornillo Independent School Board effective October 25, 2024.

This decision was not made lightly, as serving on the school board has been a rewarding experience. I am proud of the work we have accomplished together to enhance the educational opportunities for our students and community. However, due to my work and the fact I am not always able to attend meetings and events I feel it better to step down from my responsibilities as a board member and allow someone else who is able to continue the important work being done. This decision is not easy as I value our schools, students and staff, yet I know the board will continue with the incredible work being done.

I want to express my gratitude for the support and collaboration I have received from my fellow board members and the community. Please let me know if I can ever be of assistance to Tornillo ISD. I wish the board and the district continued success in all future endeavors.

Thank you for the opportunity to serve.

Sincerely,

Daniel Dozal Tornillo ISD Trustee